	
	MAT Executive Council

Monthly Meeting: September

9-03-2003

2:00 PM

District Support Services Center

Room 311

	

	Meeting called by:
	L. O’Brien

	

	
	Agenda topics

	
	Minutes Approval: August 6th meeting
	L. O'Brien

	
	Report: General Status Report (EBAC info, Early Retirement Committee, All-Employee Group Collaborative Policy Development Team, Capital Planning Advisory Council)
	L. O'Brien

	
	Treasurer's Report

Report: Membership Dues Coordinator
	C. Douwstra

S. Mares

	
	Report: Dues Account Analysis & Recommendation for Adding Funds to Scholarship Endowment Fund
	C. Douwstra & J. Shantz

	
	Report: Posting Professional Growth Committee Support Staff Position
	Z. Dean

	
	Report: MAT Web Site
	L. O'Brien & N. Rouse

	
	Report: MAT Reclass Committee
	S. Kater & J. Binder

	
	Report: Diversity Initiative Committee
	J. Lombardo

	
	Report: Status of Recommended By-Law Changes
	R. Simpson

	
	Report: MAT Evaluation Form
	R. Samia

	
	Report: Grievance/Collaborative Resolution Procedures & Guidelines
	J. Shantz

	
	Report: Professional Growth Activity; Updated Forms, Suggested Memo from Dr. Leyba
	Z. Dean

	
	Report: Certification Committee
	R. Samia

	
	NEW BUSINESS: MAT Academy
	D. Peterson

	
	NEW BUSINESS: Unit President Terms
	L. O'Brien, for R. Kemp

	
	NEW BUSINESS: Regular MEC Monthly Meeting Locations

Adjournment
	L. O'Brien


	
	MAT Executive Council

Monthly Meeting: September

9-03-2003

2:00 PM

District Support Services Center

Room 311

	

	Meeting called by:
	L. O’Brien

	

	
	Agenda topics

	
	Minutes Approval: August 6th meeting
	L. O'Brien

	Discussion:  Moved and seconded to approve as submitted for earlier review.

	Conclusions:  Minutes approved unanimously.


	
	Report: General Status Report (EBAC info, Early Retirement Committee, All-Employee Group Collaborative Policy Development Team, Capital Planning Advisory Council
	L. O'Brien

	Discussion:  Announcement of the letter from the VC of Business Services (Thompson) explaining that the attempt to add 1% increase to wages would not be materializing was discussed.  Though a copy of the memo was requested to be sent to all units for further distribution/discussion, a formal statement was sent by the VC’s office to all employees in the interim.  

	Consideration is being given to reduce the number of possible Early/Active Retirement (“49%”) years of employment from 5, with eligibility based on years of service (e.g., 10 yrs = 1 yr; 15 yrs = 2 yrs; 20+ yrs = 3 yrs).  Assumption is that more MAT people would be able to participate if funding were made more accessible; less time commitment per person = more available funds to extend opportunity to more people.  Additional recommendations include: paying the wage of the job actually done during the 49% assignment (not necessarily the salary level while previously FT), and brokering 49% job placement through a central clearing point to place retirees where jobs are needed.  Emphasis will be on teaching positions whenever possible.

ALERT!  Choices will need to be made by employees for benefits package changes vs. compensation rates for FY04-05.  Several options are being looked at for possible changes in benefits.   

The All-Employee Group collaborative policy development team has 3 members from each policy group: president and 2 CPD team members.  We have been asked to develop & present a common expectation for budget-related CPD issues, i.e., come in with the same request for salary and benefit changes for FY04-05.  Additional consideration is being given by this All-CPD team to the possible advantages of developing a common policy group for “Maricopa Staff”—inclusive of all groups except executives and faculty.  A survey is in development and is expected to be deployed in October.

The MAT CPD process has typically involved gathering input from all MAT on possible issues/items.  Action will move forward pending completion of MAT By-Law changes ratification activities.  S. Kater anticipates getting an on-line survey completed before the October MEC meeting.   


	
	Treasurer's Report
	C. Douwstra

	Discussion:  Complete report will be posted to the web in a new  MAT Budget & Treasury Section.  

	
	Report: Membership Dues Coordinator
	S. Mares

	Discussion: MAT rosters have been provided to each unit president.  MAT membership drive decisions need to be concluded.  A general memo regarding districtwide MAT annual dues was preferred rather than the unit presidents soliciting those dues as well as unit membership dues.  A few leaders will continue to collect both.   Collection and deposit processes were reviewed by S. Mares, and distributed in writing. New products imprinted for dues-payer distribution are ready.  A MAT info pamphlet will be developed.

	Conclusions: Some college reps took supply of items with them.  Some will have each employee select from samples, and then have the item sent from DSSC when the dues are receipted.  Receipts for dues  were decided to be  generated by e-mail, and will not require using a separately printed form or card.

	Action items: Work with each unit president to distribute the membership items.

Develop MAT information pamphlet.
	Person responsible:

S. Mares


	Deadline:

On-going




	
	Report:  MAT Dues Account Analysis & Recommendation for Adding Funds to the 

MAT Scholarship Endowment Fund
	C. Douwstra & 

J. Shantz

	Discussion: A minimum ($5K) MAT scholarship endowment has been established with the Maricopa Foundation.  As an investment, only 5% annually of the principal is accessed for actual scholarship distribution.  Additional funds placed in this endowment will mean faster growth and greater annual allocations.  A regular portion of MAT dues will be dedicated to the MAT Scholarship Endowment Fund; the size of that portion will be determined after analysis of the use of that account over time for other purposes (e.g., legal fees) is accomplished.

	Conclusions: Grievance Committee recommended retaining $2,000 of MAT Dues receipts on hand for possible use toward initial attorney consultation fees for MAT members ($250 max/per, based on Bar Association averages, and in consideration of the $35 fee charged by Legal Aid for first ½ hour of counsel.)  Discussion about releasing additional funds from the dues account for the MAT Scholarship Endowment fund ensued, as well as what other activities or items may require future support from the same account Membership Dues Account (e.g., professional growth committee expenses.)

Voted upon unanimously to review quarterly the Dues Account revenue and expenditures, and determine if additional funds are available to be given to the MAT Scholarship Endowment Fund with the Maricopa Foundation.  


	
	Report: Posting Professional Growth Committee Support Staff Position
	Z. Dean

	Discussion:  The job description has been finalized.  HR/Employment recommended the job title of Administrative Assistant I/PSA Grade 10.  The committee members have agreed upon the questions.  

	Action items: Posting activities will move forward with HR immediately.  
	Person responsible: 

Z. Dean
	Deadline:


	
	Report: MAT Web Site
	L. O'Brien & N. Rouse

	Discussion:  New MAT web site is now on-line!  Sample pages of old and new sites were distributed for review and discussion.  MEC was asked to open the actual new site and to peruse it for errors, needed changes, additional information required.

	Site maintenance of regular postings (agendas, minutes, etc.) can be handled by the president or designee.

	Conclusions: Ideas for improvements and additions are encouraged and can be easily incorporated.

	Action items: N. Rouse will perform major upgrades.

Fax numbers were requested for posting to the MAT web site from Grievance, Professional Growth, and other Committee chairs anticipating paper communications.
	Person responsible:
	Deadline:



	Committee reports should be sent to N. Rouse for posting to committee websites in the future.
	N. Rouse
	

	
	Report: MAT Reclass Committee
	S. Kater & J. Binder

	No report

	
	Report: Diversity Advisory Council
	J. Lombardo

	Discussion: J. Lombardo distributed a written report from the Diversity Advisory Council (DAC), including its mission, activities and accomplishments throughout FY2003.  She requested ideas from MAT leaders regarding how DAC communication could be supported to “keep diversity goals on the radar screen districtwide”.  Also, J. Lombardo asked MEC to consider either lending individual support, or to form teams to walk competitively against other teams in the same organization--however defined—e.g., by mobilizing our respective work teams, MAT members in general at our own colleges, etc. The annual Walk-a-thon is a community fundraising event of the National Council for Community and Justice, a human relations organization dedicated to fighting bias, bigotry, and racism by promoting understanding and respect.  MAT has been invited to participate in this event by GWCC President, Dr. Eugene Giovannini.  

	Conclusions: Each unit president will consider possible support and participation methods, and contact  J. Lombardo.

	
	Report: Status of Recommended By-Law Changes
	R. Simpson

	Discussion: Committee will finalize phrasing and send to all MAT personnel for the required 10-day review and feedback period.  

	Action items:  Request will be sent to R. Simpson to move the By-Laws required review forward with sufficient timing to be able to return to MEC for the October meeting with a report of final findings, and a possible recommendation to MEC to approve recommended By-Law changes

Finalize By-Law committee input; send to all MAT.

Report back conclusion(s) to MEC at Oct. 1 meeting, if not earlier by email.
	Person responsible: 

J. Lombardo

R. Simpson
	Deadline:


	
	Report: MAT Evaluation Form
	R. Samia

	Discussion: Copies of the new MAT Evaluation form were distributed at the August meeting.  Final feedback had been requested by R. Samia at the August MEC meeting, with the understanding that, once posted on-line in September, the form would not be revised in any way until the end of FY03-04. Electronic copies were sent to Unit Presidents for their further distribution, discussion, and input.

	Conclusions: Good to GO!  Final input was r3equested to be submitted from MEC by Wednesday, 9-10-03.  The form will subsequently be announced to be available on-line, linked both at the MAT website and the HR website, where it will be ‘housed’ to be used immediately districtwide.

	Action items:  Robert Samia and Chuck Jeffery will agree on “final version” with MCCCD HR.  The form will be posted both on the HR web site and on the new MAT web site.
	Person responsible:
	Deadline:

	
	Report: Grievance/Collaborative Resolution Procedures & Guidelines
	J. Shantz

	Discussion: Written procedures and qualifiers, plus application forms are being developed for publication on the MAT web site.  Report will be made and Resolution Process verbiage developed and presented at October 1 MEC meeting.

	Conclusions:  Web links had been disabled on old MAT site; these have been reinstated.  Information is again available to all.  

	Committee recommends that the limit of $250.00 be maintained per request for assistance with initial legal consultation fees.  (See fuller report on page 3 of meeting minutes.)

	
	Report: Professional Growth Activity
	Z. Dean

	Discussion: No report at this time.  A statement clarifying the intent for the use of PG funds was reviewed and discussed, and was deemed ‘clear and accurate’.  A motion was made and  seconded, then passed unanimously to support the statement, to publish it on the MAT web site, and to ask for the VC of HR to discuss the statement with CEC, and to publish it by email to all MAT and CEC, indicating his support.  

	The Final Annual Report for FY02-03 will be sent to District Office by the end of the week.

	Action items:  Annual report and the statement of PG intent will both be posted to the MAT web site.

Jose Leyba will be asked to also send an email with the PG statement to all MAT and CEC.
	Person responsible:

Lorie O’Brien

Lorie O’Brien, for Zhara Dean
	Deadline:

	
	Report: Certification Committee
	R. Samia

	Discussion: Cert Committee was to review the content of the committee materials binders developed by the initial Cert Committee members.  Consideration of additional certifications to “approved” list; certification approval process per se; applicant notification process (requests for certification inclusion in program, and for award(s) of points for successfully completed certificates.)

	Conclusions:  No report at this time.

	Action items:
	Person responsible:
	Deadline:

	
	NEW BUSINESS: MAT Academy
	D. Peterson

	Discussion: The concept of an MEC-endorsed MAT Academy (a District certification series of training modules for new and existing managers to increase managerial skills and eventual personal marketability both internally and externally) was presented by D. Peterson.  Discussion regarding possible cross-over of the Supervisory training currently provided by the Employee/Organizational Development Team (EOLT) and MEC’s perspective of developing personal managerial skills while enhancing professional mobility ensued.  

	Action items: D. Peterson is encouraged to contact EOLT for discussion regarding MEC’s desire to assist in providing such supervisory training and to gather additional information and report back..
	Person responsible:

D. Peterson
	Deadline:

	Arrange to have the dry-erase board cleaned. (
	L. O’Brien
	


	
	NEW BUSINESS: Unit President Terms
	L. O'Brien, for R. Kemp

	Discussion:  Consideration was briefly given for recommending changing the MAT By-Laws to require Unit Presidents to serve 2-year terms, and to stagger those terms so that continuity could be maintained and MEC leadership sustained. 

	Conclusions:  This is a decision that must remain at the local (college/unit) level.  It is difficult to find persons who can be available to volunteer leadership, let alone for more than one year. 

	Action items: No further discussion planned.
	Person responsible:
	Deadline:

	
	
	


	
	NEW BUSINESS: Regular MEC Monthly Meeting Locations
	L. O'Brien

	Discussion: What is the value of participatory governance?  (increased understanding of issues; greater interest, and hopefully INVESTMENT, in the MAT organization!)  How can we encourage attendance at the MEC meetings? // Do we want to encourage participation? Is this a reasonable expectation?  Does MEC want to make this change?  Not everyone was aware that MEC held open meetings, or that others should/could be invited to attend.

	Conclusions:  Apparently, some members have been under the impression that MEC meetings were closed to other participants, rather than being open and encouraging others to participate.  Whenever feasible, holding MEC meetings at other sites, and advertising those meetings to encourage other attendees will be supported.  Currently projected locations are: November = SCC (with optional lunch at the Artichoke Grill for those who can come earlier, and December = CGCC.

	Action items: Web site will announce upcoming meetings, and encourage attendance.  Maps may be appropriate to also send out with a district wide memo announcing each meeting.
	Person responsible:

L. O’Brien
	Deadline:

	
	
	

	Resource person: 
	Nick Rouse, Web Site Developer/Coordinator

	
	October 1, 2003 MEC Meeting has been relocated WITH MEC APPROVAL to the 

Governing Board Room, DSSC  

2:00 to 3:00 ~  Financial Factors for CPD Considerations

Debra Thompson, VC Business Services (Acting), guest speaker

Regular monthly MEC meeting will follow from 3:00 to 4:00
	


~ September 3, 2003 MEC Attendance ~

Present: 

L. O’Brien, C. Douwstra, S. Mares, J. Lombardo, R. DeGraw, J. Mackey, I. Naim, D. Peterson, 

S. Basha, D. Fischer, R. Schweigert, D. Reid, R. Ramirez

Absent: 

S. Kater, S. Martin, J. Binder, L. Lassitter, Z. Dean, M. Gorton, R. Simpson, L. Johnson, J. Dicken, 

R. Samia, J. Cernetic, D. Palok, K. Mohr, S. Peterson, R. Conchos, J. Shantz, C. Jeffery

September 3, 2003 / DSSC Room 311
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